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I inform you that parties concerned can lodge objection 

against this decision within six weeks after the date of 
submission (see www.nmi.nl). 

NMi Certin B.V., chamber o.c. no. 27.233.418 

ZTE Corporation 
Attn Mrs Kayla Sun 
NO.55 Hi-Tech Road South,NanShan District 

Shenzhen,Guangdong Province 518057 
P.R. China 

Date 

8 June 2021 

Your reference 

- 

Our reference 

CCB-CE-314-MS-SB 

Subject 

Cancellation of CE-314 

Dear Ms. Sun, 

In 2018 ZTE Corporation applied to NMi for approval of its quality system for conformity 

assessment of active electrical energy meters according to conformity assessment procedure 
module D of the Directive 2014/32/EU. An initial assessment was performed on 14 and 15 May 
2019 on the premises of Huizhou HaoNingDa Technology Co., Ltd. Longshan 7th Road, Daya Bay 

Economic and Technological Development Zone, Huizhou City Guangdong Province P. R. China 

to verify compliance of the quality system with the criteria of the directive. On basis of this 

assessment NMi approved the quality system with Certification CE-314 on 23 July 2019. 

In June 2020, we send you an invoice regarding the payment of the upcoming audit. In 

September 2020, we sent you a reminder to pay for the outstanding invoices. After this reminder 
several more reminders were sent to your company. Unfortunately, we still have not received any 
payment from you. 

Therefore, the Certification Board of NMi Certin B.V. decided to cancel the certification 

CE-314 of ZTE Corporation. According to Annex D item 7 of the directive, NMi shall inform its 
authorities and ask them to inform the Member States of the EU about its decision.  

As result of this decision, it is not allowed for ZTE Corporation to place instruments on the market 

with reference 0122 to the CE marking after 9 June 2021.  

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

With kind regards, 
NMi Certin B.V. 

M.Ph.D. Schmidt
Manager Certification Board

http://www.nmi.nl/

